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TR TALK
by Tom Culbertson

Well, the end of the year is drawing near and that means the
club elections are close. We will be holding these elections at

the December 6th meeting. Everything is set for this major
event except for one minor detail: NO ONE is running for
office. I hope that those of you that have never held a club

office and who are active or want to be more active in the club
will run for the board positions. I would really like to see
some new faces on the board and see what good changes can be

made.

A brief description of the positions may be in order. The
president runs the meetings and serves as the contact between
clubs. The vice president, in addition to filling in when the
president is absent, runs the board meetings. The treasurer is
in charge of the club finances. The secretary records the
minutes of the meetings. The membership chairman is in charge

of recruiting new memberships.

We also have the voluntary positions of newsletter editor and
historian. The newsletter editor puts together this monthly
newsletter and the historian is in charge of keeping a history
of the club for future needs.

Once again, I hope you will all do your part and run for a club
office. I also hope you will show up for the voting. Remember
December 6th. I'll be there!



November Meeting Notes By: Bob Klope

?he November meeting started off almost on time as Tom was heard
mumbllng.something about getting home early. Not too many people made it to
the meePlng this time. The restaurant was all ready for a crowd like last
month with a color keyed menu system. Must have been that the first
Thursday of the month was also the first day of the month as attendance was
very }ow. Introductions were made and we had a few of the T.R.S.C foiks
visiting. The Treasurer reported about $1,300.00 in the club fuﬁd:

Upcoming events discussed the Lake of the Woods run with the T.R.S.C.
to be held that coming weekend. Details were given to those attending. The
November brunch is to be at Wes Ketcham’s house in Camarillo on the 11th.
$5.00 will get you a full blown breakfast. Next month’s meeting will cover
club officer elections. Tom commented that all positions are open for next
yvear. The December brunch was planned for the Maya Restaurant in Santa
Paula on the 9th. The Annual Christmas Party will be held at Wes Ketcham's
house on the 15th. It was agreed that those attending bring a $10.00 gift
for a small child as we will donate these gifts to a charity. Members
volunteered to check into a local charity. January’s event was tentatively
scheduled for a tech session. More details on that later.

Past events included a discussion of Triumphest 1990. Most everyone at
the meeting had won an award of some kind. It was decided that small
plaques be made for our awards that have your name and car on them to make
the awards more personal. A sample will be at the next meeting if you are
interested. We varied off into a discussion on how we were doing with 188Z.
It was agreed that a list be created of things we did and did not like
about this and previous year s Triumphests so we can remember when our time

comes.

An open forum was held with various topics on the agenda. First off
was a decision to raise yearly dues to $20.00 from $15.00. This will take
effect on January 1,19891. After that date, anyone renewing their dues will
pay the new amount. A date was set for the Wine Tour in February so that
all attending clubs can advertise in their newsletter. The date will be
Saturday, February 9,1991. Jeff Truttman brought up the topic of
legislation in Sacramento which is geared towards antique and classic cars.
There are bills in the legislature which severely effect our hobby and we

should be aware of them.

The meeting was adjourned after the infamous raffle prize was given to
Bob Klope. The prize was a bottle of brake fluid and a can of WD-40.
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A REAL ENGLISH PUB

Reservatons Warm English Hospitality

Accepted Elegant, Comfortable Atmosphere
650-0060 Dart Roowm
R . British Beers * Wine Bar * Cocktals
OPEN 1 DATS & XEEL FOR LONCB XD DIRKIR
1413 S. Victoria (near Telephone Rd.) Ventura
In the new Ralph's Center (3 blocks north of Hwy 101)

THE VICTORIA




November is upon us again. It's time to get ready for the holiday
season. On the east coast, they have been busy jacking their cars off the
ground and covering them up for the winter. But out west we are putting on
the tops and making sure the heaters are functioning. A sure sign of winter
was evident at the start of the run to Lake of the Woods. It has been a
long time since I°d seen the Samaniego’s TR3 with a top on it. I thought
the top was only for shows Jack? Speaking of the Lake of the Woods run,
we'd like to thank the T.R.S.C. for inviting us on their overnight outing.
Seems no one from our club stayed the night though. I hope this doesn’t
keep them from inviting us again.

Winter months are usually non-driving months for the club. December’'s
event is the Christmas party at Wes Ketcham’s house. Remember to bring a
gift for a young child. January will be another tech session with Tommy
German. Plan to attend this event as we will be putting cars on his 1lift
for inspections again. At the December meeting we will be holding club
elections. I have put together a list of the positions and their duties
elsewhere in this issue. Think about running for a spot on the board. It
doesn’t take a great amount of work and you can help the club grow for the
future. We will install the new officers at the Christmas party.

Our Sunday brunches have been a popular event the past year.
December’s brunch will be at the Maya Restaurant in Santa Paula on the 9th.
Plan to meet there at 10:00am. January’'s site is wet to be decided. If you
know of a good place that has room for about thirty people and ample
parking, bring it up at the next meeting.

I am looking for someone to take over the newsletter editor position.
I will be going back to school in January and will not be able to handle it
after the December issue. I have plenty of stuff to give you and can help
you get on your way. 1f someone is interested you can contact me at 653-
7233. It would be a good idea to help on the December issue so you can get
a warm up issue.

I hope everyone has a happy holiday season and I will see you at the
December meeting on the 6th.

HAPPY MOTORING!

C. DARRYL STRUTH

Fleet Manager

19 Years With EVERY BRITISH CAR OWNER
NEEDS A SUPPORT VEHICLE

R. E. BARBER FORD

3440 E. Main Sireet

Year Member Ventura, CA 93003

m Offie: (805) 642-6701, 485-6761

Home: (805) 644-6211




Below is a list of the board positions within the club and their
resposibilities. Use this listing to see what you want to run for.

PRESIDENT:

The President leads the club at all functions except board meetings.
He/She is responsible for running the monthly meetings, calling board
meetings, and representing the club regarding inter-club matters. The
President is not allowed to vote in matters regarding the club but is used
as a tie breaker. The President must submit a one page article to the
newsletter each month.

VICE-PRESIDENT:
The Vice-President carries on the President s duties when the
President is not able. He/She is responsible for running the board meetings

and is also the club equipment storeperson.

TREASURER: .
The Treasurer is responsible for keeping track of the funds of the

club. He/She is responsible for reporting the status of the club treasury
at each meeting and making sure that all club bills are paid.

SECRETARY:
The Secretary reports to the Newsletter Editor the minutes of the

last meeting for publication.

MEMBERSHIP CHAIRPERSON:

The Membership Chairperson is responsible for contacting those
interested in joining the club. Maintains a supply of membership
applications at each meeting or event and is responsible for the regalia
supplies.

NEWSLETTER EDITOR:

Assembles information from club sources for printing of the
newsletter. Is responsible for maintaining the club mailing list and
mailing of the monthly newsletter. This is a voluntary position.

HISTORIAN:
The Historian is responsible for keeping track of the past history of
the club. This is a new position and it is pretty much open for ideas. This

is a voluntary position.

SPORTS CAR SERVICE IS

OUR ONLY BUSINESS
SPORTS IMPORTS . BY MIKE ORMSBY
(IN VENTURA SINCE 1962)
OF VENTURA PARTS AND SERVICE

REPAIRS AND RESTORATION

MG - ALL MODELS - JAGUAR XK
3787 TRANSPORT ST. UNIT G MIKE ORMSBY TRIUMPH « AUSTIN HE—‘.;:LEY
VENTURA, CA 93003 (805) 654-0555 MAZDA RX7 « DATSUN "Z" CARS



January Tech Session

Mark your calendars for Saturday January 19th for another Tech Session
with Tommy German at The Auto Shoppe. Last year we put each persons Triumph
on the lube rack and had Master Mechanic German go ovVer potentinl hazards,
possible modifications and routine maintenance tips for each car. This is
an.excellent time to have the underside of your car checked out before the
Tr}umph year gets into swing again. You won t believe the view you get
while standing below your car dodging the oil drips.

_ (félonuany

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT
Central Coast Triumphs |?
1991 Wine Tour
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3 4 g 8 g
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¥ark your calendars now for the kick-off event of the

season. Central Coast Triumphs invites all British car

ovners to attead their 1881 Winme Tour of the Santa Tnez
17 Talley. We will be visiting ome wimery in the sorning then

have a picnic lunch before stopping at a second ome in the 23

afternoon. Nore inforsation can be found at the next general

peeting in Decesber.
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1961 - 199
VTR/NATC XVI

Announcing the 1991 Vintage
Triumph Register National
Convention/North American
Triumph Challenge, 22-25 August
1991 in Cincinnati Ohio.

* Autocross * Workshops °* Early Morning Runs * Rallyes *°
* Ohio River Cruise * TR4/TRS Birthday Party * Auction *
* The Idle Threat * The Roadster Factory * Pool Party *

Our host will be the Drawbridge Inn, Ft. Mitchell,
KY, at the intersection of I-75 and ButterMilk
Pike. Come, spend a few days in the scenic and

historic Ohio River Valley.

Sponsored By

Miami Valley Triumphs
P.O. Box 292824
Kettering OH 45429
For More Information
Please Call
(513) 294-3792
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Priceless "Visual" Memories
At Affordable Prices

VIDEOS by Julius

Available now Triumphs: Christmas, Birthdays & Anniversary Gifts..

$§25.each

(1) TR-Fest '88
Santa Clara, CA

(2) TR-Fest '89
Lake Arrowhead, CA

(3) Tyee TR Club

Tour To Boulder, Col 1990

1990 - 12 Car Tour
"Action Packed" footage
filmed over 3 days and
5 states.

(4) 9th Annual N.W. Drive In
Hood River, OR 1989

(VHS) only..

$35. each

(A) TR National Convention
1990 Boulder, CO

(B) TR-Fest 1990
Ventura, CA

S8end Check/Money Order to:
Julius Abellera
315 Belmont E. #208

Seattle,

WA 98102

NOTE: Please specify tape(s) by name.

FOREIGN AUTO PARTS

,ﬁc,‘, OF VENTURA m
A 1781 S. VICTORIA AVE.

Pa (K-MART SHOPPING CENTER)
9~L

805-642-3269
I I DOMESTIC CAR PARTS AVAILABLE I I

DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE TO CLUB MEMBERS

COMPLETE LUCAS-GIRLING LINE
CASTROL - BOSCH - KYB

BENTLY MANUALS - ALLISON IGNITIONS

“The Auto Shoppe”

1452 CALLENS ROAD
VENTURA, CA 93003
(805)644-4565

General Auto Repair
Custom Installalions

BILL R. TURLEY - TOMMY GERMAN



Central Coast Tr;umphs is a non-profit organization dedicated to the
reservation and restoration of the Triumph automobile marque serving the Santa
arbara, Ventura; San Luis Obispo county areas. The club was established in 1983 ar
3 a chapter of the Vlntage Triumph Register. Members enjoy a variety of meetings,
onthly activities and regalia. Dues are $20.00 per year for those owning Triumphs
nd Associate Membershlps are available for those not owning Triumphs, but are
aterested in the club‘ at $12.00 per year. It is recommended that anyone intereste
3 JOlnlng' ast one meeting and/or activity. Meetings are held on the
irst Thgmsw ,th at 7:00pm. These meetings are used for planning
a_forum to members for input into club organization and
>1d at the Yankee Clipper Restaurant on the corner of Mai
Ventura. Board meetings are held at the request of the
 ‘all members with times and locations discussed at the

resident and are ¢
:neral meetings.

sntral Coast ?giu¢Qh5Jofficérs: Triumphest 1992 Committees:

~esident - fom Culber e Event Chairman - Tom Culbertson

anta P a. 33-3684 , (805)933 2684 . .

ice- Presldef _rﬁ£h  Hotel/Fac111t1es - Jane McIlhaney
sntura, Ca - . 305)644-6211 (805)642-4441

:easurer~euSally Saﬁanlego ’ Regalia/Logo Design - Don Greene

:ntura, Ca.. (805)644 4590 (805)652-0330

cretary = Chrlstle Hopper : : Registrafion/Documentation 4>Bob Klope
«nta Barbara, Ca : (805)687 —9851 (805)653-7233

:mbership Chalrman - Don Greene Fund Raising/Financing - Sally Samaniego

s:ntura, Ca f _  (885)652 -0330 (805)644-4590

,wsletter Ed;tor
:ntura, Ca

Bob Klope T

storian - F

"foéﬁtral Coast Triumphs
715 Beacon Ave.
Ventura, Ca 93003

" is the newsletter of the Central Coast Triumphs and is

e general membership. Articles ust be submitted to the

5 r‘than the 15th of each month. Advertlslng is available for
2.00 per yea /4 page ad. Contact the Newsletter Editor.
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Club Events Are Underlined




